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WINTER 2013 

It has been a while since our last newsletter, but we are now back with this 

Winter 2013 edition!!  Summer landscaping has turned to winter snow removal 

as we set out to begin a new year in Hummingbird Hill.  So letôs sit back and 

relax after a busy holiday season and welcome in 2014.  We wish each of you 

our best wishes for a happy, healthy and safe new year. 

There has been an increase in coyote sightings.  Here are a couple of tips that will 

help discourage their presence in our community: 

 

1.Garbage should be stored in secure lidded containers.  

2.Remove bird feeders and outside pet food containers.  Coyotes will prey   

upon small mammals that are attracted to birdseed and pet food.  

3.Donôt allow pets to run free and keep a watchful eye on them.  Walk dogs on 

a leash, especially at night.  Do not let pets out at night unless accompa-

nied by a person.  

4.Remember that coyotes are most active in the dawn and dusk hours. 

Coyote attacks  on geese on HHTA property on October 18, 2013. 
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PROPERTY TAX REBATE 

The Village of Orland Park is again offering residential property tax rebates.  If you applied for this rebate 

and chose the option of receiving a check in the mail, look for it to arrive by mid-March, 2014. 
 

GET WELL WISHES 

To Herman Kok, Joe Benes, Jim Johnsen, Nina Zack & Jack Norris. Bonnie Greenberg and Kathy Bretz 

were hurt in recent falls and we wish them both a speedy recovery. 

 

THANK YOU 

To Dan Braglia for arranging both the window washing and dryer vent cleaning projects. 

To Gil Maynard for doing a great job in maintaining our pond. 

To Don & Betty Gacek for planting the seasonal flowers in the marquee planter box. 

To our fabulous Landscaping Committee for the great job they are doing in our complex. 

 

DRYER VENT CLEANING 

During this past summer, Lintfighters, were on site cleaning the dryer vents. 

Introduction to Dryer Vent Cleaning 
Excessive lint build up occurs slowly and gradually. You don't realize it is happening. You think that by clean-

ing out the lint filter after each use you are doing your job and maintaining the dryer. Not quite! 

A full load of wet clothes contains about a half gallon of water. Lint is created from the clothes as water is re-

moved during the drying process. This lint will build up in crevices deep down inside the lint filter trap, and 

all along the dryer vent hose. At the end of the day, your dryer is the number 1 source of fire in the home. 

In 1999 the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (USCPC) developed a report called the ñReport on 

Electric and Gas Clothes Dryers.ò In that report they determined that of the 15,000 fires studied in one year, 

electric dryers were over 2.5 times more likely to be the cause of the fire than gas dryers. Fires originated most 

frequently from two places: dryer venting and the lint trap. 
What are the warning signs that dangerous lint build up is occurring in your dryer and venting system? Well, 

the symptoms may include: 

 Clothes take longer and longer to dry; 

 Clothes don't fully dry; 

 Clothes are hotter than normal at the end of the drying cycle; 

 The outside of dryer gets very hot; 

 The outside exhaust vent flapper does not open very much indicating low exhaust velocity; 

 Laundry room becomes more humid than it is usually; 

Burnt smell is evident in the laundry room. 
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If you are experiencing  any of the listed problems with your dryer, please call Dan Braglia for assistance. 

Dryer vents on the ranch style homes should be cleaned once a year. Dan will send out a notice early next 

year for the annual cleaning service. 

DONôT LET THIS HAPPEN TO YOU! 

During the summer, a visitor backed out of a driveway and hit the pic-

tured mailbox. Many thanks to Mike McNamara who pulled the concrete 

base, placed a tube into the hole and poured new concrete. He then re-

paired the mailbox and reinstalled it. Please take care backing out of your 

driveway. 

During the summer, Jim Melka Landscaping, replaced many of the dead  

bushes and plants around the subdivision. 

SUMMER LANDSCAPING 


